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 Another great turn out for the meeting and orientation class on 
Monday night at the Sunset Café. Lots of members came early 
to eat - great for the business for letting us meet there.  
 
The raffle drawing was completed. We had CEPD Officer Scott 
Uren come in to do the drawing. Winners were: 
Kerry Courter - Scout Pontoon Boat 
Donna Willette - 12 ga. Shotgun 
Steve Houle - 6.5 Creedmoor rifle 
Aaron Culley - 24-gun safe 
Congrats to all. We did a remarkable job getting ticket sales 
restarted and a lot of members stepped up. We made enough 
to pay for the prizes, the $1000 scholarship, and a little left 
over for the club. The raffle committee did a great job - thanks. 
 
Since Larry Haywood resigned as VP we needed a volunteer 
to fill in. Eric Merlbardis, wind farm manager, offered to help 
and the Board voted him in. He got up and gave a brief history 
of his involvement with the club. Thanks Eric.  
 
A work party is scheduled for Saturday, April 13th starting at 8 
am. The main objective is to finish the siding on the container 
shed. Other cleanup and misc. projects, too. More info soon. 
 
Trap/skeet committee gave a report on the survey that was 
sent out. It shows 97% favorable for going ahead with plans to 
build this project. A lot more planning needs to be done, then 
bids, and grant applications.  
 
Scholarship applications are out in the Upper County schools. 
The scholarship committee will meet before the next meeting 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 

General membership meetings are  

 First Monday, 7 pm, Sunset Café 

Board mtgs are third Monday at 7. 

 

M      

         

        

       REALLY??? I thought we were 

       past this sort of thing!  This is 

       nothing short of vandalism!  

       And, with illegal armor- 

       piercing ammo.  See  

       something, say something! 

       This will be handled by 

       The Sheriff's Office as a crime.         
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2019 annual raffle  

 

 

Busted!! 

to go over applications received. Committee chair - Susan 
Kuzminski. 
 
The Fishing Derby committee, Chair Don Frey, has started 
plans for the June 8th event.  
 
Long-time member Jim Slyfield is working with the Board on 
plans for some CMP and NRA-sanctioned competitive shoots 
for the club members. Stay tuned.  
 
A special thanks to Fred Slyfield for shoveling snow and taking 
trash home. Thanks to Greg Campbell for plowing snow for 
some parking slots. Remember, you all own this club - if you 
see something that needs done, just do it.  
 
Wes Jones is looking for reloadable .45-70 brass if anyone has 
some to spare. Let me know and I will pass info on to him.  
 
Huge turnout for the meeting. Mike Haynes won the 50/50 
drawing - he got half the $72 pot. Biggest yet. 
 
Hunter Education classes are set for June 17 and July 8. 
Students must pre-register via the Dept. of Fish & Wildlife 
website.  
 
 
Have a great Spring, get out and shoot. 
 
Steve Rogers, Editor 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


